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WE H AVE STEPPED I NTO T HE 

SEASON OF L ENT , PLANTED A 

FOOT IN ANOTHER PLAC E . 
 

A NEW TIME IN THE DE EPEST 

DESERT BEGINS . 
 

WAIT , PEACE IS COMING TO 

STILL YOUR STRUGGLES. 
 

WAIT , HOPE IS COMING TO 

SPARK YOUR SPIRIT  
 

WAIT , L IFE IS COMING TO FIL L 

YOUR DREAMS. 
 

WAIT , JOY IS COMING TO MAK E 

YOU SMILE . 
 

WAIT , L OVE IS COMING TO 

COMPLETE YOU . 
 

WAIT , GOD IS COMING TO LEAD  

YOU . 
 

WELCOME T O L ENT AS A TIME 

OF REVELATION . 
 

SPECIAL N OTICES : 
 

¶ 2019 Prep Enrolments ð Current famil ies that 

are seeking enrolment for a sibling for Prep 

next year are asked to contact the office 

ASAP.  Please note that once applications 

have closed on Friday June 8 th 2018, and we 

have not received an application, we may 

not be able to provide a placemen t for your 

child even though y ou have another child 

currently enrolled . 

¶ School Canteen Is Open For Business- The 

school canteen has re-open ed . Parents, are 

asked  to place orders through the CDF Pay 

system sawoodend@c dfpay.org.au  . The 

same app that is used to order uniforms.  A 

2018 summer menu is attached.  

¶ Shrove Tuesday  Thanks ð Thank you to the 

many parents who assisted in making Shrove 

Tuesday special for our students. It was 

fantastic to see our Grade 5 & 6 students 

involved in the cooking als o. (Check out the 

photos on the next page.)  

¶ Signing Your Child In When Late ð Another 

reminder! It is a legal requirement that all 

students arriving late are signed in by either 

their parent or guardian. It is the same 

arrangement that  occurs in an early c hild 

care centre. This arrangement changes 

when your child reaches secondary school.  

Please note that parents not signing their 

child in will be contacted directly by the 

Principal to discuss the issues of duty of care 

and any further action that needs to be 

taken.  

¶ Parent Teacher Interviews Next Week: 

Please ensure that you have responded to 

the Caremonkey form allowing you to set a 

time for your childõs parent teacher 

interview.  

¶ School Closure Days ð Friday 23 rd & Monday 

26th February: These two days have  been set 

aside to ensure that all staff attend and 

engage in professional learning directly 

focussed at improving literacy learning 

(Friday) and feedback (Monday) for your 

child. Our aim is to ensure that there is 

consistency in pedagogy, expectations and  

practice across  the school.  

 
Grade 4 & 5õs Getting Ready for Camp 

 

mailto:sawoodend@cdfpay.org.au


Spare a thought for our teachers on camp. Reports in this 

morning is that there were some students still awake at 

1.00am and others up at 5.00am.  

 
Week 4  
Monday : 19.02 

ü School Assembly 2 .55pm  

ü St Ambrose Family Care Cooking Session ð 

9.00am in the Parish Hall Kitchen.  

Tuesday : 20.02 

ü Parent Teacher Interviews: 3.45pm ð 7.45pm  

and winter uniform fittings  (art room)  

Wednesday : 21.02 

ü Prep Rest Day  

ü Class Mass ð 9.30am ( 5/6M ) 

ü Music Works Tuition Lessons 

Thursday: 22 .02 

ü Parent Teach er Interviews: 3.45pm ð 7.45pm 

and winter uniform fittings (art room)  

Friday: 23 .02 

ü School Closure Day  

Á Staff Literacy Training  

 

Week 5  
Monday : 26.02 

ü School Closure Day  

Á Visible Learning: Feedback  

Tuesday : 27.02 

ü Preps Go Fulltime  

Wednesday : 28.02 

ü Class Mass ð 9.30am ( 5/6E) 

ü Music Works ð Tuition Lessons  

Thursday: 01.03  

ü Staff Meeting ð 3.45pm till 5.00pm  

 
 
 

Week 6  
Monday : 05.03 

ü School Assembly 2.55pm  

Wednesday : 07.03 

ü Social Justice Team Leadership Day  

ü Sacred Heart Grade 5 Transition Day  

ü Class Mass ð 9.30am ( 4/5F) 

ü Music Works ð Tuition Lessons 

Thursday: 08.03 

ü Staff Meeting ð 3.45pm till 5.00pm  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



Being Part Of The Life Of The Classroom  

 
It has been wonderful to see so many of ou r 

Mums and D ads join their childõs classroom for 

Morning Prayer  and for many to then stay on 

and assist in the classroom. If you havenõt as 

yet got your Working with  Children Card, or 

undertaken the Parent Volunteer course, could 

you please contact the office so that we can 

begin your induction into this wonderful 

volunteer role.  

 

An Inquiry Approach to 

Religiou s Education  

 
At St Ambrose, an ôinquiryõ approach to the 
teaching of Religious Education occurs and 
endeavours to create the opportunity for those 
of faith to seek understanding. Classroom 
teachers, inquire and question alongside the 
students that build relationships and allows 
discovery and new learnings together. There is 
no question that students respond to the 
challenge of learning with their teacher. In this 
photo, Miss Leigh is taking the Grade 1õs 
through the scripture of The Lost Sheep. 
Through the Inquiry approach, Miss Leigh 
encourages the students to put forward their 
questions and thoughts and supporting them 
to see the value in what they have to offer.  

 
 

Leadership is about the art of motivating, 

influencing and directing people so that they  

work together to achieve the goals of a team 

or broader organisation. Itõs important for 

students to experience leadership 

opportunities during their schooling, to learn 

the art of building relationships within teams, 

defining identities and achieving tas ks 

effectively. It also provides an opportunity to 

learn to identify and display effective 

communication and interpersonal skills.  

 

 
 

 

Leadership begins with identifying and 

understanding our values. Our values are our 

fundamental beliefs ð those principl es we 

consider to be worthwhile and desirable. At St 

Ambrose , we believe all members of our 

community should be capable of exercising 

leadership in different contexts. The more 

leadership is encouraged, the more it 

flourishes. This is particularly importan t for our 

students.  
 

Our Grade 6õs have many opportunities to 

engage in varies forms of leadership within 

the school. Two that we would like to highlight 

this week is the Social Justice Team  and 

Liturgy Leaders . 

 



 
 

2018 Liturgy Leaders  

Congratulations to: Keeley and Eva on 

becoming St Ambroseõs Liturgy Leaders for 

2018.  Keeley and Eva have already made a 

difference in supporting the preparation and 

running of our Beginning of School Year Mass 

and the Ash Wednesday Mass to celebr ate 

the beginning of Lent.  Keeley and Eva take 

great pride in setting an example in the prayer 

life of the whole school.  

 

 
 

2018 Social Justice Team  

Congratulations to: Sarah, Kesia, Sam, Phoebe, 

Ava, Sophia, Kaleb and Amelie on being 

named St Ambroseõs 2018 Social Justice Team.  

The team had their first meeting on 

Wednesday with two key initiatives happening 

during Term 1.   

 

Firstly, Project Compassion  is running through 

the season of Lent and Project Compassion 

boxes are on the prayer tables in every 

classroom.  The team will be talking to each 

classroom this Friday about putting their loose 

change into the Project Compassion boxes to 

support Cartias in affecting life -giving change 

in countries such as Nepal, Cambodia and 

Jordan.  The Social Justice Team  will also be 

travelling to St Patrickõs Primary School in 

Kilmore on the 7 th of March to take part in a 

Just Leadership Day to experience some deep 

learning about leading social justice action in 

our school.  

Secondly, the Social Justice Team will once 

aga in support the National Day Against 

Bullying on Friday the 16 th of March, through 

awareness and education actions.  

The Social Justice Team would like to share the 

prayer that we opened our first meeting with.   

 

Let us pray,  

Creator God, Your image is aliv e in every 

human person  

Giving each of us dignity.  

Create in us a desire to act in solidarity,  

The ability to work together,  

And a willingness to share  

With others our time,  

Our energy, our skills and talents  

And our wealth.  

As we share and enjoy the fru its of your 

creation,  

Restore in us your vision of a world made 

whole,  

And inspire us to commit ourselves to the 

common good.  

 

Gracious God, give us ears to hear,  

Eyes to see and  

Hearts to love,  

So that we reflect you in our way of life,  

And in our choice s, words and actions.  

 

Jesus is the good news to the poor.  

As his followers,  

May we recognise the call to be the same.  

 

Amen.  

 

 
 

A reminder to all students from Grade 1 ï Grade 6 to 

please bring their Art Folios back into school as soon 

as practical.  

 

 
 



 

Why Our Staff Are  

Focussing On Feedback  

 

On Monday 26 th February , all staff will be 

engaged in professional development 

focussed at providing students with best 

feedback suited to the context and student 

need, as feedback , when done well,  is one of 

the  top  10 influences  on student achievement .  

In 2011 John Hattie contributed to a publication 

by  Sutton, Hornsey & Douglas abo ut  Feedback:  

The communication  of  praise,  criticism,  and  

advice  with an article about ôFeedback in 

schoolsõ. 

 

This short text is definitely a must -read for 

everybody trying to learn more about the 

feedback model behin d the Visible Learning 

research. John Hattie provides some interesting 

clarifications and explanations regarding  

feedback  in schools:  

 

1. Giving  is not  receiving:  Teachers may claim 

they give much feedback, but the more 

appropriate measure is the nature of 

feedback received (and this is often quite 

little).  

2. The culture  of the  student  can  influence  the  

feedback  effects:  Feedback is not only 

differentially given but also differentially 

received.  

3. Disconfirmation  is more  powerful  than  

confirmation:  When feedback i s provided 

that disconfirms then there can be greater 

change, provided it is accepted.  

4. Errors need  to be  welcomed:  The exposure 

to errors in a safe environment can lead to 

higher performance  

5. The power  of peers:  Interventions that aim 

to foster correct peer  feedback are 

needed.  

6. Feedback  from  assessment:  Assessment 

(é) could and should also provide 

feedback to teachers about their methods.  

7. There are  many  strategies  to  maximize  the  

power  of feedback:  Shute (2008) provided 

nine guidelines for using feedback to 

enhance learning:  

¶ focus feedback on the task not the 

learner,  

¶ provide elaborated feedback,  

¶ present elaborated feedback in 

manageable units,  

¶ be specific and clear with feedback 

messages, 

¶ keep feedback as simple as possible 

but no simpler,  

¶ reduce uncertainty between 

performance and goals,  

¶ give unbiased, objective feedback, 

written or via computer,  

¶ promote a learning goal orientation via 

feedback,  

¶ provide feedback after learners hav e 

attempted a solution.  

(cf.  John  Hattie  in Sutton,  Hornsey,   & Douglas  

(2011), Feedback:  The communication  of  

praise,  criticism,  and  advice.)  

 
 

 
 

This week, we are learning how to pray in 

Japanese.  

 

 ⱷfiכ▪⁸╩↔⅛↔─╖⅛

'Kamino gokago o, amen'  

(God bless you, Amen)  
 

Also this week, we are learning how to count 

objects in Japanese. Here is some insight into 

how Japanese use different counters 

depending on what type of object is being 

counted. There are even d ictionaries just listing 

counters which help us to use the correct 

counters. 'In Japanese, when you are simply 

counting numbers, everything is just as you 
would expect,  ⁸ ⁸ ⁸ and so on. 

However, if you want to count any type of 

object, you have to use som ething called a 

counter which 

depends on what 

type of object you 

are counting and on 

top of this, there are 

various sound 

changes.   The 

counter themselves 

are usually 

single  kanji  characters that often have a 

special reading just for the counter'  

 

So if I was counting sheep I would say 'ippiki', 

which means one sheep.  

If I was counting carrots I would say 'ippon', 

which is one carrot.  

 

http://amzn.to/1azduoH
http://amzn.to/1azduoH
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http://www.ets.org/Media/Research/pdf/RR-07-11.pdf
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Expression of Interest for Pupil Free Days 

(23 & 26 February 2018)  
Location: Woodend Primary School Hall, heading to Bug-A-
Lugs indoor Play Centre, Kyneton (9-3.30pm), returning to 
Woodend at 3.30pm to join the normal after school care. 
Contact: 54222767 or email info@bug-a-lugs.com.au 

Bookings are essential 
Daily Fees: $80 (full fee) with rebates fees $40-$22 per day 

Bring: A hat, lunch and water bottle. 

Please advise of any allergies or dietary requirements 
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